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September 30, 2020

Mr. Stanley Pikul, Secretary
Zoning Board of Review

35 Sockanosset Crossroad
Cranston, RI 02920

Re:  Cranston Country Club
45 Burlingame Road, Cranston, RI 02921

Dear Mr, Pikul:

I am writing to you concerning the application of the Cranston Country Club which is presently
scheduled for hearing on October 14, 2020 before the Zoning board of Review.

The City Council postponed consideration of an ordinance that would impact this application
on September 28, 2020. They postponed that meeting until October 5, 2020, Given the timing of the

Planning Commission meeting on October 6, 2020 I would ask for a postponement of consideration
of the zoning application.

Therefore, I would respectfully ask that the zoning board application be continued to
Wednesday, November 11, 2020 or whatever date certain the Zoning Board meets in November.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.
Very truly yours,
TAEX & McSALLY LLP

My

Robert D. Murray

RDM/mk
Jason Pezzullo, Planning Director
Stephen H. Marsella, Esq., Assistant Solicitor



